WESTMESTON PARISH COUNCIL            
MINUTES OF A  MEETING OF COUNCIL  HELD at the Parish Hall on Tuesday 10th July 2018 AT 7.30pm

PRESENT :-

Mr. R. Mills   -   Chairman



Mr. M. Clark



Mrs. C. Farrands




Mrs. K. Golding




Mrs. T. Haughton



Mrs. C. Mills
 


Mr. V. Tickner



Clerk to the Council - Mrs. C. Swan MBE
1. Apologies for Absence – nil.              
2. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 8th May 2018 (previously circulated) were approved and signed.
3. Declarations of Interest:   Item 4(b) – Mr. R. Mills declared a non-pecuniary interest as a Trustee of Westmeston Jubilee Pathway Trust.   Item 4 (b)   Mrs. T. Haughton declared a non-pecuniary interest as a Church Warden of St. Martin’s Church, Westmeston. 
4.    Financial Matters:- 

(a)   Payment of the following invoices was approved:-   Mrs. C. Swan – expenses as per invoice, including refreshments for the Annual Parish Meeting:  £16.17.  Chq.no 000104.     Mrs. C. Mills, reimbursement of Church Corner maintenance for June: £35.00 chq.no.105    Lewes District Assoc.of Local Councils – sub for 2018:  £20.00 c hq.no106.
(b)   Payment of the following grants to voluntary organisations was approved:

Westmeston Jubilee Pathway Trust:   £350.00   chq.no 108
St. Martin’s Church, Westmeston:      £350.00   chq.no l07
The Monday Group:    £250.00     chq.no 109
Springett & Campion Ed. Trust:   £200.00    chq.no 110
5.   Highway Matters:-   (a)   ESCC – weed spraying:  Vincent Tickner informed the meeting that, following receipt of the information from ESCC about their programme of weed spraying in the parish, he had made enquiries regarding the suitability of glyphosate as the agent to be used.   It is known that this can damage the environment and local authorities nationwide are choosing to use other methods of weed control.   He was not entirely happy with the information supplied by ESCC.   In fact, very few areas of Westmeston Parish actually needed treatment.   Further enquiries were being made to establish (a) the name of the contractor   (b)  the exact areas to be treated   (c)  cost analysis so that comparisons can be made with less damaging methods of weed control.   Members agreed that this should be pursued and Cllr Tickner was thanked for his work on this matter.     
6.   Beacon Parishes Traffic:   The Chairman said that the Beacon Parishes Traffic Group had attempted to discuss the extension of the Jubilee Pathway into Spatham Lane and other traffic related matters with ESCC.      It was disappointing that they declined to respond to any approach and it is understood that if the project is to proceed, it will be completely under local “steam”.    The BPTG agree that it is best to amalgamate all traffic matters with the Neighbourhood Plan as it is part of the approved Transport Plan in the NP.   A Consultant needs to be appointed to prepare the Plan and the Brief for this is currently being finalised.   The Chairman said that a copy of it will be sent to all members for comment, before it is returned to Ditchling PC and Streat PM for approval and implementation.       
7.
Planning Matters:-   
            (a)   No applications received.
            (b)   Ditchling Parish: LW/18/0333 Grimwade Farm, Spatham Lane.  Conversion of                                                      barn to residence and garaging.   The Chairman explained that whilst WPC would not normally consider this application,  it was appropriate to do so because the access to the property is in WPC area.   Initial enquiries indicated that this is not a full application and it is not known if or when such an application will be made.   Members agreed to instruct the Clerk to contact the Planning Departments of both Lewes DC and South Downs National Park, asking that full details be forwarded to WPC at the same time as they are sent to Ditchling PC.      

8.
South Downs National Park:   The Chairman and Mark Clark had attended the workshops laid on by SDNP.   The main presentation was about whole estate planning which was not of significant interest to Westmeston – but some interesting points had arisen.   Useful information had also been gathered about possible sources of funding for WJPT.                                                                                                                                                                    

9.
Church Corner:   The Chairman reported that he and the Vice-Chairman were recently made aware of some neighbourhood disputes amongst properties at the Corner.   Advice to those concerned was given in a personal capacity (not as Parish Councillors) and was to the effect that the parties concerned should seek remedy through the civil routes available to them.    (Note:   the Clerk explained that it was important for members to report any involvement in disputes amongst residents so that a record could be made, thus protecting the Council from any subsequent claims).

10.       Westmeston Jubilee Pathway Trust:-   The Chairman said that the Petition in support of the extension of the Path into Spatham Lane was well received.    The matter will progress as explained in item 6.    

11.
East Sussex County Council:   Community Resilience Programme.   Members discussed the communication circulated.     It was suggested that close co-operation with Ditchling PC is worthy of consideration.   The matter was referred to the next Agenda. 
12.       Lewes District Association of Local Councils:-        Vincent Tickner gave a brief report to members and referred to the Minutes of the last meeting circulated to members.   The message received from NALC regarding the 100th Anniversary of the ending of the First World War was briefly discussed.   Westmeston Parish does not have a War Memorial and residents generally attend neighbouring parish ceremonies as they wish.   It was agreed to continue this practice.
13.
Items for information and referral to next Agenda:   (a)   St. Martin’s Church Flower Festival will take place on 29th and 30th of September – all are welcome.                              (b)   Planters at Church Corner – it was noted that rejuvenation of soil and fresh plants are required.   It was agreed that this could proceed and expenditure will be authorised at next meeting.    
14.
Date of Next Meeting:   Tuesday 11th September at 7.30pm.
 Signed.................................................
Chairman.       
